
 
 
 
 
 

13th December 2021 
Dear Members, 
 
I write on behalf of your Board of Directors and Management Team.  
 
In September of this year we wrote to the members about our intention to mandate that all persons 
entering the Club will be required to have received both doses of the vaccine or have medical 
exemption.  
 
Since that time we have continued to review this position and consider all the health advice. The 
safety of our staff, members and the community is our highest priority.  
 
With the recent increase of Covid-19 in the community, the Board has passed a By-law to adopt a 
policy requiring that a person (be they a member, guest or other visitor) must be fully vaccinated 
and must provide acceptable proof that they are fully vaccinated in order to access the Club’s 
premises.  
 
A copy of the Club’s By-law and policy has been posted to the Club’s noticeboard and can also be 
accessed on the Club’s website at https://moorebanksports.com.au/our-story/important-information. 
Otherwise, a hard copy of the By-law and policy can be provided to members on request. 
 
Under the policy, acceptable proof of vaccination includes an online immunisation history statement 
or a Covid-19 digital certificate.  
 
If a person cannot be vaccinated against Covid-19 due to a medical contraindication, they will still 
be able to enter the Club if they can provide:  

• a certificate in the form approved by the NSW Government Chief Health Officer from a 
medical practitioner that specifies their medical contraindication to all the available approved 
vaccines; or  

• a copy of their online immunisation history statement and/or a Covid-19 digital certificate, 
which lists their medical contraindication to all of the available approved vaccines.  

 
The scientific evidence is conclusive that vaccination reduces the risk of Covid-19 in the community 
and we have made this decision in the best interests of our members and the community that we 
serve.  
 
This decision will be regularly reviewed in the current environment and members will be informed of 
any changes to our vaccination and entry policy.  
 
As we enter the holiday season I extend our best wishes to you and your family and I hope to see 
you at the Club. 
 
Yours sincerely,  

 
 
Laurie Willoughby  
Chairman  
On behalf of the Board and Management 
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